June 26, 1967

Present: Mr. Burch and Mr. Aud.

County Engineer's Secretary

It was reported to the commissioners that Miss Cecelia Battenfield was informed of Mr. Pantaleo's recommendations concerning her position, and it was agreed that her probation period would be extended for another six months, until October 31st. At that time a decision will be made concerning her status as a Merit System employee.

Youth Commission

The commissioners approved payment of bill in the amount of \$113.34, as approved by Rev. R. Lewis, treasurer, and Mr. A. Barthleme.

Mr. Bowles came into the meeting.

Roads

General discussion concerning Millstone Landing Road, and property owners who may have deeded this road to the county, such as G. Alexander, Dr. Hodgdon, D. Hodgdon, etc., and these will be checked.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President